SCALL Annual Business Meeting

Thursday, June 19, 2014
The regular Annual Business meeting of SCALL was held on Thursday, June 19, 2014
at the United States Court of Appeals, Ninth Circuit in Pasadena.  A quorum being present, President Paul Moorman called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

I.  Approval of Minutes from 2013 Business Meeting

· Secretary Cheryl Kelly Fischer presented the minutes of the 2013 SCALL Annual Business Meeting.  Jim Senter moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes and Larry Meyer seconded.  There was no discussion and the motion carried. Larry Meyer moved to approve the minutes, David McFadden seconded.  There was no discussion and the motion carried.

II.  Treasurer’s Report

· Treasurer Jessica Wimer reported that SCALL has total assets of $38,928.96, and the balance with outstanding checks is $31,649.46. A question was raised about the amount of outstanding checks and Jessica responded that spring is a busy season with scholarships, grants and other expenses. 

· Carol Ebbinghouse moved to approve the report.  Melody Lembke seconded. There was no additional discussion and the motion was carried.  The written report is filed with these minutes.

III.  Secretary’s Report

· Cheryl Kelly Fischer reported that use of the AALL Online Election System for SCALL’s first online voting election was successful.  86 completed 2014-2015 SCALL Board election ballots were recorded by the deadline.

· The results were:  Victoria Williamson was elected Vice-President/President Elect, Amber Kennedy Madole was elected Secretary, and Michelle Tolley was elected Board Member.

· Per the AALL Online Voting Service Agreement, ten days past the election end date, all election data, including ballot details, in the AALL Online Election System will be destroyed. 

· Elyse Meyers moved to approve the Secretary’s report and Brian Raphael seconded.  There was no discussion and the motion was carried. 

IV.  President’s Report

· President Paul Moorman read highlights of his written report.  In the past year, the Board appointed a new Treasurer after the newly elected Treasurer resigned. The Programs committee hosted many successful events. The chapter’s first online election replaced the vote-by-mail system used in all prior SCALL elections. SCALL held a successful Institute in Ventura on the topic of privacy.  The chapter purchased a domain name for the Institute. The SCALL Newsletter has a new committee. Paul thanked the Board and committees for their hard work.  
· Larry Meyer moved to approve the report. Jim Senter seconded.  There was no discussion and the motion was carried.  The written report is filed with these minutes.

V.  Vice-President’s (Institute) Report

· VP Kelsey Chrisley gave an interim report on the Institute. She reported that the Institute “Privacy: Current Legal Trends’” was a success.  The final Institute report will be available once all financial information is available.

· She thanked the members of the Institute Committee and all other members, sponsors and exhibiters who helped make the event a success.  
· Cornell Winston moved to approve the report.  Suzanne Smith seconded. There was no discussion and the motion was carried.  The written interim report is filed with these minutes.

VI.  Other Committee Reports

· All committee reports will be made available on the SCALL web site.

VII.  Awards Ceremony

· Larry Meyer and Diana Jaque reported on this year’s awards.  
· The Rohan Chapter Service Award was awarded to Patricia Hart for her work as the SCALL Newsletter editor.  Larry presented the award and Patricia spoke. 

· The Vendor Award winner was Jan Raymond.  Diana made the announcement and the award will be presented to Jan at next year’s Institute. 
· The winner of the Albert O. Brecht Lifetime Achievement Award was Aleta Benjamin.  Diana made the announcement and Aleta will be presented with the award at a later meeting. 
VIII.  New Business

· A proposed amendment to the Bylaws to reflect the new AALL anti-discrimination language was read aloud by the Secretary. Patrick Sullivan moved that the amendment be accepted and Maryruth Storer seconded.  There was no discussion and the motion was carried.
IX.  Member Questions/Issues

· Larry Meyer noted that academic institutions throughout the country have been having problems financially and it is affecting people locally.  To the extent that it has affected SCALL’s membership numbers, he asked whether SCALL could do anything to help and suggested, as an example, waiving dues for people who have been laid off. The Board will look into this issue. 

X.  Announcements

· The Pacific Chapters Joint Reception sponsored by LLOPS, NOCALL, SANDALL, SCALL and West PAC at the AALL Annual Meeting in San Antonio will be held on Saturday July 12, 7-9 pm at Pat O’Brien’s restaurant in the Alamo Quarters Building.  SCALL has the privilege of hosting this event at the 2015 AALL Annual Meeting in Philadelphia.  

XI.   Introduction of New Board/Passing of the Gavel 

· Paul Moorman thanked the Board members for their service and passed the gavel to new President Victoria Williamson.  
· Victoria Williamson presented Paul Moorman with an award of appreciation for service as President.

· Victoria Williamson moved to adjourn.  David McFadden seconded. There was no discussion and the motion was carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Kelly Fischer
SCALL Secretary, 2012-2014
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